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The federal government recently announced a new round of grants totaling more than $17 million to help states and conservation groups fight toxic algal blooms in the Great Lakes region. he U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Great Lakes Restoration Initiative grants are aimed at preventing phosphorus runoff and soil erosion that contribute to algal blooms and for projects that reduce sediments in tributaries. "These Great Lakes Restoration Initiative grants will be used for critical projects to prevent soil erosion and reduce phosphorus runoff that contributes to algae growth in the Great Lakes," Great Lakes National Program Manager Susan Hedman said in a statement. "Many of these grants target Great Lakes watersheds where there have been harmful algal blooms in recent years - such as Maumee Bay on Lake Erie, Saginaw Bay on Lake Huron and Green Bay on Lake Michigan," she said. The funding was announced shortly after state lawmakers passed legislation (SB 1
) aimed at reducing phosphorus runoff into the Western Lake Erie Watershed. (See Gongwer Ohio Report, March 25, 2015) The Ohio Environmental Protection Agency will receive nearly $3.7 million in GLRI grant funds to retire 270 acres of cropland, restore six miles of streams, stabilize 1,000 feet of eroding stream banks and restore 70 acres of wetlands at eight locations along the Maumee River, U.S. EPA said. OEPA will also receive about $690,000 to expand agricultural conservation practices to 8,000 acres of cropland in five northern Ohio watersheds that flow into the Sandusky River. The project will reduce nutrient runoff and soil erosion into Lake Erie. In northern Ohio's Grand River watershed, the Western Reserve Land Conservancy was awarded $750,000 to purchase 1,000 acres of easements to protect five miles of streams and 400 acres of wetlands to reduce nutrient runoff and soil erosion that affects Lake Erie. Another Ohio-related project involves a $178,000 grant to Chagrin River Watershed Partners Inc. to work with the City of Wickliffe and Cleveland Metroparks on a project to restore 640 feet of streams and wetlands in the Deer Creek/Gully Brook watershed, U.S. EPA said. The project will reduce soil erosion and the quantity of nutrients and streambed sediment entering the Chagrin River and Lake Erie. The latest GLRI grants bring the total to more than $25 million the U.S. EPA has awarded this year to fund 29 projects in the Great Lakes states. Earlier this month, the agency announced $8.1 million for efforts to combat invasive species in the region.

